
 

 

 

City Hall        September 19, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, September 19, 2022 at 6:00 pm by Mayor 
James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present was Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the September 6, 2022 meeting as corrected was seconded by 
Taylor Morelli and carried. 
 
Jason Connell arrived at 6:05 pm. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $1,105.33 Alan Zlatnik   $1,506.06 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,118.10 Tracey Taylor        999.93 
 EMPower Retirement        447.00 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Lisa Stum      1,276.17 Kansas Payment Center      123.69 
 Michael Kirk      1,206.58 Randall Anderson       863.02 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        558.17 Douglas Schreiner         89.67 
 KP & F       1,256.40 KPERS      1,491.88 
 Frederick White         311.86 Jason Connell     1,076.35 
 Harry Hammer III        154.03 Tina Dick        741.95 
 Trent Stanley      1,467.94 Jacob Akin        188.78 
 A T & T Mobility-First Net       392.46 AAA Club Alliance, Inc.       190.00 
 Casey’s Business     1,408.31 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks 11,716.24 
 Office Plus         106.04 Century Business Technologies      194.37 
 Universal Chemical LLC        222.65 Evergy      2,773.86 
 Kansas Gas Service          98.84 Wietharn Enterprises, Inc.      396.00 
 Ks. State Treasurer-Court Fees       310.00 Larry’s Glass Inc.       125.80 
 U.S. Bank           50.63 
 TOTAL     35,118.11 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $35,118.11 was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
Mayor reported on ideas to use memorial contributions from family of former Mayor Kenneth Wichman. Council 
liked idea of bench in front of City Hall. 



 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that, after using pump full time while water standpipe was painted, the 
pump is needing to be replaced and well is being cleaned. Zlatnik suggested that general fund money budgeted 
for street repairs be used for pump replacement. Following discussion council agreed to reallocate funds for water 
pump. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik showed council the water meter lid with attached antenna and explained how 
antenna was attached to meter. Zlatnik reported that they have lost 20-25 meter antennas since they were 
installed at a cost of $30-$40 per antenna.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that they had mowed ditch along East Perry Street. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that the police department has increased presence along Main Street and 
that several citations have been issued. 
 
Chief Connell reported that he was waiting on WTC for information regarding cameras and video storage and 
reported on camper along alley. Council reported problems with weeds along alley at 515 Pine and asked Chief 
Connell to check. 
 
Council discussed problems with meter lids and antennas being damaged by customers. Council reviewed draft 
of notice to customers making them aware of the problem to be put on City website and Facebook page. Council 
also reviewed draft of Ordinance requiring customers to pay for damage. Clerk to check with City Attorney about 
putting charges for damage to meters or antennas on water bills. 
 
Todd Reeves volunteered to serve as member of the Shawnee County Fire District #3 fire board. Mayor James 
Meyer appointed Todd Reeves to serve on fire board. Motion by Toby McCullough to approve appointment was 
seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried. 
 
Council discussed Halloween hot dog feed. Following discussion matter was tabled for time to check with fire 
department about sponsoring. 
 
Council discussed condition of railroad crossings. Chief Connell reported that he had no contact information for 
repairs to crossings and suggested that the City contact City Attorney. 
 
Resolution declaring that in 2022 the Governing Body shall cause the financial statements and financial reports of 
the City of Rossville to be prepared on the basis of cash receipts and disbursements as adjusted to show 
compliance with the cash basis and budget laws of this State was presented. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adopt 
resolution 22-09-19 was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Council discussed posting of job opening for police chief position and presented draft of posting notice for 
approval. Council reviewed and approved posting. Mayor, Council Member Toby McCullough and Council 
Member Trish Heim to be members of hiring committee. 
 
Trish Heim reported that Shawnee County Waste Management Committee would be meeting on October 18th. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to adjourn was seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:16 pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


